
 

 

MASOOD AHMED 

     Director 
     Middle East and 

Central Asia Department 

 

 

September 8, 2015 

 

 

Mr. Sean O’Sullivan 

Director General 

Central and West Asia Department 

Asian Development Bank 

6 ADB Avenue, Mandaluyong City 

1550 Metro Manila, Philippines 

 

 

Dear Mr. O’Sullivan: 

 

Thank you for your August 25, 2015 letter requesting an IMF assessment letter pertaining to an 

ADB Investment Climate Reforms Program for Tajikistan. 

 

Please find a link to the published press release for the 2015 Article IV consultation with 

Tajikistan, which discusses economic developments and provides the views of the IMF 

Executive Board on economic policies. As there has not been a material change in Tajikistan’s 

economic situation since the 2015 Article IV consultation was completed in June, this press 

release provides the requested assessment. Generally, assessment letters are provided only 

when an up-to-date press release is more than six months old or when there has been a material 

change in the country’s macroeconomic situation since its issuance. Tajikistan’s staff report for 

the 2015 Article IV consultation has not yet published and cannot be shared at this time. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Mr. Daniel H. Heller, Executive Director, IMF 

http://www.imf.org/external/np/sec/pr/2015/pr15268.htm













